
 

BELKNAP COUNTY 
Public Hearings Notice 

Community Development Block Grant Project 
 
The Belknap County Commissioners will hold two consecutive Public Hearings 
on Monday, January 30, 2017, at 9:00am at their offices at 34 County Drive, 
Laconia, New Hampshire.   Community Development Block Grant funds are 
available to municipalities through the NH Community Development Finance 
Authority. Up to $500,000 annually is available for economic development 
projects, up to $500,000 for public facility and housing projects, up to $500,000 
for emergency activities, and up to $12,000 is available per feasibility study grant.  
All CDBG projects must directly benefit low and moderate income persons. The 
purpose of the hearings are public comment on the following: 

 
1. A proposed application to the Community Development Finance Authority 

for up to $500,000 in Community Development Block Grant Housing 
Rehabilitation Funds.  The County will retain up to $25,000 of the grant for 
administration costs and sub-grant benefits of the remainder to Granite 
State’s Children’s Alliance for the acquisition ad/or rehabilitation of 95 
Water Street in Laconia into a Child Advocacy Center, the Greater Lakes 
Child Advocacy Center.  The majority of the GSCA clients are of low or 
moderate income.  
 

2.  And the Residential Antidisplacement and Relocation Assistance Plan. 
 

Provisions for persons with special needs can be made by contacting the 
Commissioner’s Office, via telephone  (527-5400) or mail, at least five days 
prior to the public hearing. 
 
Belknap County Commissioners 
34 County Drive 
Laconia, New Hampshire 03246 
(603)527-5400 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


